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Happy Mother’s Day  

I hope all of our mums enjoyed their 

special day last Sunday. Thanks also 

to all of our staff who organised 

activities for our mums and to those 

who ensured our mums were 

presented with special gifts and cards 

on Mother’s Day.  
 

2020 Kindy, Pre-primary and Out Of 

Area Applications to Enrol  

Applications to enrol children for Kindy 

and Pre-primary in 2020 are now being 

accepted, as well as applications for 

those residing outside of our intake 

area. The application forms are 

available on our school website or from 

our front office. Please remember that 

applications need to accompanied with 

a copy of your child’s Birth Certificate, 

Immunisation Record, passport and 

visa documents (if applicable) and two 

documents that show your residential 

address. Applications close on Friday 

26 July 2019.  Families will be notified 

in writing about the outcome of their 

application by Friday 16 August 2019.  

If accepted, parents/carers will then be 

provided with additional forms to 

complete.  Please don’t hesitate to 

contact the office if you require any 

further information. 

Spirit of the ANZAC Competition 

Several of our classes including 

Rooms 8, 13, 14, 23 and 24 

participated in a competition organised 

by the Riverton RSL at the end of last 

term. The students were asked to 

display the Spirit of ANZAC through 

a r t w o r k ,  a  s t o r y  o r  p o e m . 

Congratulations to Minzac  (Rm 8) and 

Daniel (Rm 22) who were announced 

as the winners at last week’s 

assembly. They will each receive a $40 

book prize that has kindly donated by 

the Riverton RSL.   
 

Meet the School 

Board Morning Tea 

After assembly on 

Thursday 20 June, 

you are invited to have 

a chat and a cuppa with members of 

our School Board. Renee, our School 

Chaplain will also be attending and 

available for a chat. I hope you can 

come along. Everyone who attends will 

go into the draw to win one of three 

Family Day Passes to the Riverton 

Leisureplex which have been kindly 

donated by the City of Canning.  
 

Professional Learning Days  

All staff participated in a Professional 

Learning Day on Monday 29 April. 

Some of the sessions staff participated 

in were about being creative with 

iPads ,  e f f ec t i ve ly  in teg ra t ing 

technology throughout the curriculum 

and sharing STEM ideas and 

programs. Our next Professional 

Learning Day will be held on Tuesday 

4 June which is after the Monday WA 

DAY public holiday. Our non-teaching 

staff will be completing first aid training 

and our teaching staff will be joining 

with staff from other schools in our 

network to attend the Whadjuck 

Learning Conference at Murdoch 

University.  
 

Woolworths Earn and Learn  

T h a n k s  t o 

everyone who 

h a s  b e e n 

collecting Earn 

a n d  L e a r n 

stickers for us.  We are hoping to buy 

some new sand toys for the Junior 

Playground and some LEGO kits for 

our STEM room.   
 

Rochelle Williamson 

Principal 
 

Upcoming Events 

* 20 to 23 May – NAPLAN Online cont. 

* 23 May - Rm 26 Assembly 

* 24 May -  P&C Disco  

* 3 June - WA Day Public Holiday 

* 4 June - Professional Learning Day  

* 6 June -  Rm 21 Assembly 

* 12 June - Sing Fest (Junior Choir) 

Integrity  Respect  Courage   Belonging  

Our 2018 to 2020 Priority Areas  

1. Excellence in Teaching  

2. Successful Students 

3. Health and Well-being  

4. A Connected Community  

http://www.rossmoyneps.wa.edu.au
mailto:Rossmoyne.ps.@education.wa.edu.au
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiJr9eHwZ_iAhXHZCsKHQdVC5AQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.123rf.com%2Fphoto_97712954_stock-vector-happy-mothers-day-modern-brush-calligraphy-isolated-on-white-b
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fpbs.twimg.com%2Fprofile_images%2F969293645626138624%2FsF6lDnqQ_400x400.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fure_invited%2Fstatus%2F1019152454296920065&docid=-4kKQb73XTETDM&tbnid=pJoH00qPX1S3kM%3A&ve
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Sustainable House Models  
Students in Room 25 and 26 have made sustainable house models as part of their 
STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Art and Maths) projects this semester. 
Their house models had to feature at least 12 sustainable features. The students 
worked in groups of three and began by researching environmentally friendly features 
that reduce a house’s impact on the environment. Some features were rainwater tanks, 
double glazed windows, LED lights, grey water plumbing systems, organic vegetable 
gardens, worm farms and solar panels. All of the students’ house models face North so 
their houses keep naturally cool in Summer and warm in Winter. The students built their 
models out of cardboard, held together using hot glue guns. After that they painted and 
decorated their houses with various materials including corks, plasticine, pop-sticks and 
cellophane. Everyone learnt lots, made a big mess at times and had lots of fun! 
Everyone is welcome to look at the sustainable house models which are displayed in the library.  
 

Can Recycling Competition  

Our Term 2 Can Recycling Competition is underway and finishes next Friday 24 May.  

Students are asked to leave their cans outside their classrooms for the Can Recycling 

Monitors from Room 10 to collect at the beginning of each day. If you have lots of cans, 

can you please write how many cans there are on the box/bag to make the monitors’ job 

a little easier. The class who collects the most cans will be announced at the Week 6 

assembly and each student in the winning class will receive a prize. Remember, it’s vital 

to recycle!  
 

BE You Parent Surveys 

As advised via Connect yesterday, your family’s support in completing a 10 minute BE You 

survey would be greatly appreciated. The summarised results will help us better understand how 

we can improve the mental health and well being in our learning community. Unfortunately, the 

survey cannot be completed on tablets or smartphones but will work on laptops 

and desktop computers. If 150 families have completed the survey by Friday 31 

May, the students will be rewarded with a Free Dress Day!  You can keep track 

of our total by looking on the fundraising barometer that will be displayed outside 

the staffroom. 

 ROOM 8 

Minzac     Aaron 

ROOM 9 

Aaron       Chloe       Toby 

ROOM 10 

Berenice       Scott 

ROOM 13 

Madhan      Sabrina 

ROOM 14 

Lochlin          Seri 

ROOM 15 

Ethan       Matilda 

ROOM 16 

Alexys     Ananya 

ROOM 17 

Riley       Arjun 

ROOM 18 

Addison      Xavier      Liv   

ROOM 19 

Maya       Alston 

ROOM 20 

Arad         Kayla 

ROOM 21 

Sarah        Noah 

ROOM 22 

Ian        Kalila 

ROOM 23 

Jeshaia          Ruby 

ROOM 24 

Chloe 

ROOM 25 

Darcy       Briony 

ROOM 26 

Abby     Jacob     

LANGUAGES  

 

Merit Certificates  

Congratulations to the following students who were awarded with Merit Certificates  

at our recent assembly. Keep up the great work! 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjAsKSht5_iAhWO7nMBHVmjBSEQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=%2Furl%3Fsa%3Di%26rct%3Dj%26q%3D%26esrc%3Ds%26source%3Dimages%26cd%3D%26ved%3D%26url%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fwww.canmaker.c
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bbs.edu.kw%2Fuploads%2Fnews%2Fnews_921.webp&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bbs.edu.kw%2Fmore.news.php%3Fnews_id%3D921%26id%3D97%26menu%3D4&docid=wp-aLHRguB-VzM&tbnid=6Ytel0bBEy3j8M%3A&vet=1&w=286&h=142&


 

3 

What’s Been Happening In Sport? 

 Morning Running Club: Morning Running Club is continuing on Monday, Wednesday and Friday mornings 
between 8:15 to 8:30 am. We have lots of people coming along and it has been great to see some new children 
joining in to improve their fitness and health. Everyone who participates receives a raffle ticket to go in the draw to 
receive brand new equipment. Keep up the good work!  

 Term 2 Carnivals: This term we have a Rugby League Tag Carnival in Week 8 and the 
Winter Carnival in Week 10. Trials for the Winter Carnival have already commenced 
during Senior Sport. A scratch match for our Winter carnival teams has also been 
organised for Friday 14 June against Shelley Primary School.  

 Rugby League Tag: Rugby League Tag has been running in Year 3 to 6 classes so far 
this term. The trials for Year 5 and 6 students will begin next week but observations 
made during class lessons will also inform the selection process.  

 In Term Swimming: In term swimming will be in Weeks 9 and 10 of this term. More 
information to come. 

 Walk for the National Breast Cancer Foundation: Last Friday our whole school 
wore pink and participated in a walk to raise money for the National Breast Cancer 
Foundation. This was our own version of the main event that was held on Mother’s 
Day. We raised a total of $968.95 for the foundation! What an outstanding effort by 
everyone. Thank you to everyone for your enthusiasm, involvement and support 
and thanks to the P&C for donating an icy pole for every participant. 
Congratulations to our four students who won the ‘best dressed’ prizes—Joshua (Yr 
2), Reese (PP), Boston (Yr 3) and Emily (Yr 3). 

 

 

Reading Aloud With Your Children 

In the recent school newsletters, the importance of reading with, and to, your children has 

been outlined. In the last newsletter, some tips about what you can do before you start 

reading with your child/ren to ensure it is an enjoyable and interesting experience were 

shared. Below are some tips about what you can do while you are reading.  

 

 Read aloud at a comfortable pace that gives your child time to build a picture in their minds of what they are 

hearing. Imagination is a powerful way of learning.  

 If the book has illustrations, give your child time to look at them.  This can be a time to expand their vocabulary by 

learning new words.  For example, “David looks ‘apprehensive’ in this picture, doesn’t he? ’Apprehensive’ is being 

nervous about something that might happen”. You could also talk about words with a similar meaning to 

apprehensive—for example, worried, concerned, doubtful.  

 In non-fiction books, information is often presented in both words and pictures. Stop at the diagrams, maps, tables 

and photographs, and encourage your child to talk about what they can learn from them.  

 Where a story allows, stop and share reactions and thoughts. For example, “I wonder how the main character feels 

about that?” 

 Children love to hear personal stories so share your stories when you can during your reading. For example, “That 

happened to me once and…..” 

 Give your child the chance to respond to and ask questions about the book.  

 If you’re not reading the whole story in one sitting, end on a part of the story that is exciting or dramatic so your 

child can’t wait to find out what happens next.  

 Encourage your child to take a turn at reading some of the book but don’t insist. 

 Have fun with your voice. Speak in a squeaky voice when the character is a mouse and a gruff voice if a character 

is angry. Make the sound effects like “buzz” and “boom” to bring the story alive. In sad parts, talk in a slower, lower 

voice; and for happy parts, talk in a faster, more excited voice.  

 

In the next newsletter, we’ll share some tips about what to do when you’ve finished reading.  

 

Reference: education.wa.edu.au/neverstopreading 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fimage.shutterstock.com%2Fimage-vector%2Fillustration-group-kids-reading-book-260nw-290509649.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.shutterstock.com%2Fsearch%2Fbook%2Bcartoon&docid=3RWhm0asxOD_wM&tbnid=q_rFMIXs
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               Parents and Citizens’ Association 

 

 

Next P&C Meeting—Monday 17 June, 7.30 pm, school library  
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Community Announcements  

 

Messages from the Community Health Nurses 

 

Healthy Eating for Families—In our modern society, very few of us use 
up enough energy to take on the extra calories of ‘treat’ food and drinks. 
The Australian Dietary Guidelines provide up-to-date advice about the 
amount and kinds of foods and drinks that we need regularly, for health 
and well-being. 
 
By providing your family with the recommended amounts from the five food groups and limiting the foods that are 
high in saturated fat, added sugars and added salt, your family will get enough of the nutrients essential for good 
health, growth and development. A healthy diet reduces the risk of chronic diseases such as heart disease, type 2 
diabetes, obesity and some cancers. The amount of food your child needs from the five food groups depends on their 
age, gender, height, weight and physical activity levels. For further information go to www.eatforhealth.gov.au 
 
Healthy Lunchbox Ideas—Your child’s lunch box can contain food from all of the five food groups. The food groups 
are—breads and cereals, fruit, vegetables, meat/meat alternatives and dairy/dairy alternatives.  
Try these in the lunchbox: 
 lean ham and salad wrap 
 banana and handful of grapes 
 sliced vegetables (carrots, cucumber, tomatoes) 
 handful of reduced fat cheese cubes 
 bottle of water 
Remember, children who help plan and prepare their own lunch are more likely to eat it. Your child might like to try 
out this fun, ‘Interactive Lunchbox’ website: www.goforyourlife.vic.gov.au/hav/articles.nsf/html/index.html. 
 
Shop Smart and Eat Healthy - Tips for Parents 
 Go shopping with your children and allow them to choose the healthy foods that they enjoy eating. For 

example, ask children to choose some of the fruit and vegetables. 
 Shop twice a week - fresher fruits, vegetables, breads and meats are more likely to appeal to the whole family. 
 Buy in season - seasonal fruits and vegetables taste great, are better quality and are better value for money. 
 Select small pieces of fruit - younger children prefer smaller pieces of fruit as they are easier to handle. 
 Choose quality - try to avoid bruised fruit or vegetables. 
 Encourage variety - so that your child does not get bored with their food 

 

What Should I do if my Child Seems Overweight? 

The key is to balance the food eaten with physical activity and your child’s growth and development.  Following are 

some tips to help your child and the family feel healthy, together. 

 Reduce the amount of screen time children have. Create family rules about screen time and encourage 

everyone to be more physically active. As a guide, school age children should spend no more than 2 hours per 

day on screen based recreation activities (e.g. television, tablets, gaming devices, social media). Helpful 

screen time management tips can be found at http://raisingchildren.net.au. 

 Encourage and involve the whole family in physical activities where possible. Try playing active games or 

sport, walking to school, visiting local playgrounds, throwing a Frisbee or walking the dog. 

 ‘Treat’ foods high in fat and sugar need to be limited. Encourage your child to see ‘treat’ food, such as cakes, 

chips, biscuits and ice cream as food which should be eaten only occasionally. 

 Watch the portion sizes eaten at mealtimes. Put slightly smaller amounts on the plate. 

 No child should be put on a weight loss diet, unless the diet is being supervised by a doctor or dietitian.   

 

If you are worried about your child’s weight, talk to your doctor or Community Health Nurse, on 92588053. 
 

http://www.eatforhealth.gov.au/
http://www.goforyourlife.vic.gov.au/hav/articles.nsf/html/index.html
http://raisingchildren.net.au/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi0l4-Wo5_iAhXs8HMBHT78B1MQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2Furl%3Fsa%3Di%26rct%3Dj%26q%3D%26esrc%3Ds%26source%3Dimages%26cd%3D%26ved%3D%26url%3Dhttp%25
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Community Announcements cont.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rossmoyne Primary School provides these Community Announcements as a service to the community, students and families.  Inclusion in our school   

newsletter or any other means of delivery does not imply any endorsement of these events. 
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Community Announcements cont.  
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